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Letter from the President 
By: Peter Downey  

 
Hello friends. 

 

Well, here we are at the end 

of August, it was a busy 

summer, and it will be a busy 

fall right up until mid 

October. 

Our fish fry on August 20
th
, was well attended, and as 

always, we were enjoyed an excellent meal. There were a 

few Studebakers out too! Our newest member Jomar was 

welcomed at that meeting. 

We had 14  Studebakers out to the Keith neighbourhood 

barbeque, many of the coming “home” so to speak.   

International Drive Your Studebaker day is next up, so get in 

your Studebaker, go for a drive and take pictures please. 

The is quickly followed by the International meet in 

Wisconsin, and then the weekend after that the Dunkirk 

Swap meet.  Since there so much packed into September 

our next meeting will not be until the regular 3
rd

 Sunday on 

October, back at the Canadian Warplane Heritage Museum.  

At that meeting your Executive will have a recommendation 

to put forward about a potential increase in our annual dues. 

Also, at that meeting final nominations for executive positions 

will be accepted, and as well elections as needed. 

We have had a steady presence at most of the local cruise 

nights, keeping Studebakers present in the public eye. 

As you all know I was pretty much out of commission for half 

of July and most of August. I want to thank you all for the 

kind words of encouragement that many of you sent to me, 

and you quiet inquiries into how I was doing that Joan 

fielded. I am happy to tell you that I am doing well and back 

to normal. Thanks to Steve and Kathy Porter for chauffeuring 

us to the Fish Fry. 

Most of all thanks to Susan Lusted for keeping things in 

order while I was out of commission, and for keeping me in 

the loop when she felt I needed to know something,  

Let’s finish out the driving season in style, getting out as 

much as we can. Remember please send in your stories and 

pictures! 

Happy Studebakering! 

Be safe. 

Peter Downey 

President 

Social Media: Susan Lusted  

I was pleased to note that on Page 22 of Sept. 

Turning Wheels that our chapter newsletter  

garnered a Senior First. This is due in no small 

part to you our members for submitting articles 

and pictures to me. It is a group effort and you do 

assist in making our newsletter the award winner 

that it is.  

Social media for our chapter is our website, and 

our Facebook page. Our website is up to date. 

We do maintain a very active Facebook page. It 

has lots of visits as monitored each week.  

Our website page is located at 
www.thehamiltonchaptersdc.ca. It does contain 
pictures of members’ cars. If yours is not there, 
please submit a picture in jpg format and we will 

display it.  

Vice President & Membership  
Steve Porter 

 
Membership to the 
SDC is a 
requirement for 
membership to our 
chapter.  
 
Currently, we have 
66 paid and 
honorary members 
with only one 

outstanding unpaid membership.  
 
For membership only, it is $12 in US funds. This 
is membership only and no magazine.  
 
Applications for both our chapter and the 
Studebaker Drivers Club can be found at this 
link for both the SDC and Hamilton Chapter 
membership.  
Membership Information 
(thehamiltonchaptersdc.ca)  
 
 
Hamilton SDC membership link:  
Www.thehamiltonchaptersdc.ca  

http://www.thehamiltonchaptersdc.ca
http://www.thehamiltonchaptersdc.ca/Membership.htm
http://www.thehamiltonchaptersdc.ca/Membership.htm
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The Award winning Hamilton Chapter SDC 
newsletter, “The Bullet-Tin”, is published bi-monthly 
to inform and serve its members.  Permission is given 
to reprint articles from this newsletter as long as 
credit is given to the author and  the Bullet Tin.  

 
Deadlines for Submissions    Oct. 17, 2023 
Newsletter to be emailed      Nov. 13, 2023   
 
Note:  
When submitting an article, please use Word or 
RTF. Pictures should be in either Pdf or JPEG 
format.  

Member Mike Sawyers on a Canada Post 
Stamp 

   

Treasurer’s Report  Sue Lusted 

In this Issue  

• Pg. 2 President’s & Membership 
message  

• Pg. 3 Newsletter deadlines  

• Pg. 3 Treasurer’s Update 

• Pg. 4-6 Roger Hill  sending Studebakers 
overseas  

• Pg. 6& 7 Aunt Bee’s Studebaker  

• Pg. 9 Gloria Stowe on our plaque  

• Pg. 10 Cops N Rodders  

• Pg. 11 Celebrations  

• Pg. 12 & 13 Our Fish Fry  

•  Pg. 14 Hamilton & SDC contacts 

• Pg. 15 Ethanol article  

• Pg. 16 & 17 Events & Posters  
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HAMILTON-BUILT STUDEBAKERS SHIPPED OVERSEAS 
By Roger Hill, Hamilton Chapter 

 

Many years ago, l drove Studebakers daily, owning no other brands at the time (mid- '80s). Dur-
ing a trip to a lumber store, l was followed to the parking lot by the manager! He saw my '64 Com-
mander! Introducing himself as Doug Summerhayes, he said that he was the guy who shipped 
cars from the Hamilton plant, starting in 1964, to the various overseas businesses that assembled 
Studebakers in their home market! We only talked a few minutes, but - Wow!  
 
No other contact was made with Mr. Summerhayes over some decades (!), but through some mir-
acle, l remembered his name, and was reminded of it after my move to a town where his relative 
was a real estate broker. Signs with that last name appeared on many lawns. Thinking of his story 
and that there must be some good Studebaker history "nuggets" for our Hamilton Chapter mem-
bers to absorb, l made a successful attempt to contact him. Doug was 89 years old at that point 
and remembered almost EVERYTHING! Amazing! And great for the enhancement of Studebaker 
history! He agreed to speak at a club meeting!  
 
His company, Great Lakes Overseas Packing, a division of Summerhayes Industrial and Wood 
Products, packed 24 new Y-bodied Studebakers into 18 cases (weighing a total of 71,469 
pounds!), in a completely knocked down state (CKD), in one 8-hour shift. They were shipped to 
Israel, South Africa, and Australia - well over two thousand cars a year.  
 
Doug's business with Studebaker was going well and during early1965, the contract for the 1966 
cars was ready to be signed. Coincidentally, the businessmen who owned the overseas assembly 
plants were in town visiting Studebaker. Also coincidental to the visit, an article appeared in the 
March 23rd, 1965, issue (page 15) of the Wall Street Journal. In it, a US employee speaking for 
the corporation said that Studebaker will continue to build cars in Canada "only if satisfactory re-
turn on investment can be realized". This waved a big red flag in front of the foreign businessmen!  
 
So, at the end of the 1965 model year, Doug was out of a big job, and was NOT too happy with 
the quoted Studebaker "spokesman"! The fact that there were no overseas shipments of CKD '66 
Studebakers to any assemblers explains why the Australian car magazine, Modern Motor, tested 
a car presented as a '66 Studebaker in its March '66 issue, showing what would seem to us on 
this continent to be a '65 model! Together, they approached Studebaker management and asked 
that the company sign an agreement to supply CKD Studebakers to their businesses for a guar-
anteed period of 5 years! No surprise (especially knowing what we know today), the company 
would not sign that agreement - and consequently, no businessmen signed any CKD contracts for 
the '66 model year.  
 
With no more export market assemblers to ship cars to, Studebaker's production numbers further 
eroded, and the corporation management's true plan to end all auto production was another step 
closer to "execution"!  
 
A notable tangent to all this is that Doug Summerhayes and his wife Donna cofounded what has 
become the Cystic Fibrosis Foundation of Canada, spending countless time over many years 
making the organization work, and crisscrossing the country to help many thousands of people. 
They have been recognized for their huge effort, including the significant awarding of the Order of 
Canada to BOTH of them! 
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Barb & Larry Gibson’s 

1964 Avanti  
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Some Studebaker Canada History 

Submitted by: Peter Downey  

 

You all recognize this photo, on 

our plaque of the first Studebaker 

coming off the line in Hamilton.  It 

was quite a memorable day to be 

sure. What you may not know 

that on the left of the photo, hold-

ing the ribbon, is Gloria Stowe. If 

you notice the dress she is wear-

ing in the photo, it was blue and 

white, and she made it the night 

before the grand opening.  

 On May 27
th
, 2022  Steve and 

Kathy Porter and Joan and I had 

the good fortune of meeting Glo-

ria, who is now 96 years young 

and her son Jeff and his family.  

Her son Jeff arranged for us to 

come for a visit after seeing the copy of the plaque on our website a few months ago. The Porters drove 

their 1950 Champion, and we took our 64 Daytona.  It so happens that the 1950 model was Gloria’s fa-

vourite of all the Studebakers. 

Gloria told us so many great stories of the Hamilton Studebaker plant. Perhaps the most interesting 

was how she got the job. As she tells the story, while was working cataloguing the remnants of the BO-

FORS assembly operation after WWII as all the guns etc. were being removed from the facility. She 

greeted two Studebaker executive who were doing a final visit to the plant prior to taking it over. They 

spoke with Gloria and discovered what her current job was. They then asked if she had a job once this 

task was completed and of course she did not.  Their next question to her was, would you like to come 

work for Studebaker?  Of course, she said yes, and she is quite likely the first employee hired for the 

Hamilton Plant. She was the secretary for the number 2 and 3 executives of Studebaker Canada, (the 2 

gentlemen in the car in the photo) for 13 years. 

Of special interest to me was that she knew my father, who as the senior stock clerk, brought a report 

“upstairs” every Friday and handed it to Gloria.   

Gloria has a huge file of old photos and articles related to Studebakers (one of which is of our very own 

Roly Lusted and the plaque we commissioned at the plant site).  Gloria  was very involved in the social 

committee and the Christmas parties for staff and the children.  

.  

I plan on visiting Gloria again in the next few weeks to interview her and capture as much  of what she 

remembers as I can. She is a remarkable lady. Gloria was kind enough to give me a very good copy of 

the first car off the photo as well. 
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Our Studies Out and About at Cops N Rodders   
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http://www.sdcmeet.com/ 

 
 
 
 

Birthdays:  
September  

 
John Ernst 1 

Sheldon Rier  2  
Roseina McEown 14 
Gordon Galbraith 30 

October  
 

Bill Harris  3 
Kathy Porter  8 

Joanne Holman 15 
Gary Brucculeri 21 
Carol Leppan 24 
Kirby Oglesby 30  

 
Anniversaries  

September  
 

Linda & Gary Brucculeri 7 
Kathy & Steve Porter 20 

Lorraine & Paul Cronkwright 25 
 October  

 
Stu & Thelma Chapman 4 

Sandra & Dennis Kennedy 6 
Barb & Jim Anderson  11 

Thelma & 
Stu Chap-
man 

Some facts on the man who put Studebaker on the 

map.  

http://www.sdcmeet.com/?fbclid=IwAR2d6s8yow0MKdGbGf6M1q9BvG_vtWOaxdOsLxFcbpRS2nE16MULAa1AHDs
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At Our Fish Fry Aug. 20, 2023 Held at Studebakers Near Welland  

 

On August 20, we held our monthly meeting at R. J Catering near Welland On. Lots of 

Studebakers. We had a live band and a huge events tent in case of rain or protection 

from the sun. We had 29 members in attendance including our newest member. It was a 

fun day, with great food, a half pound of perch, fries, coleslaw and a roll. Yummy. Yours 

truly Susan Lusted had the Avanti out after a lengthy wait to have the transmission 

repaired. It was a fun drive. Stu & Thelma were accompanied by their friend Larry Golub 

from Vermont.  
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Hamilton Chapter SDC Membership  
Annual Dues:  $20.00 Jan.-Dec. 

 
Membership in the HAMILTON CHAPTER  is open to 
 any person who supports the purpose of the Club and 
 is a member in good standing of the National Studebaker 
Drivers Club.  This membership includes six bi-monthly 
issues of the Bullet-Tin, the chapter newsletter. 
 
Send completed application and your check payable to    
Hamilton Chapter SDC  to: 
 
Steve Porter Membership Secretary 
430 Plains Rd. W. Burlington On. L7T 1G9  
Phone: 905-464-5726 Email: stephenjporter4@gmail.com  

Name __________________ Spouse __________ 
Address _________________________________ 
City ___________ Prov.____  Postal Code ___________ 
Phone  __________________________________ 
Email Address ____________________________ 
New ______ Renewal ______ Date _______ 
National S.D.C. Number __________ 
 
Please list your Studebakers below 
Year _____ Model __________ Body Type ______ 
Year _____ Model __________ Body Type ______ 
 
 

NATIONAL SDC MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
Annual Fee:  $52 Payable in US Funds  

 
New memberships begin on the 1st of the month nearest 
date of receipt of your application and are for 12 months.  
This includes 12 monthly issues of Turning Wheels, the 
award winning National SDC magazine. 
 
Send completed application and your check or money order 
payable to SDC for $52.00 to (New Members 1st year only 
$46.00): 
 
The Studebaker Drivers Club, Inc.  
P.O. Box 1715 
Maple Grove, MN 55311-6715 
(or 763-420-7829 for Visa or M/C) 
 
Name __________________ Spouse __________ 
Address _________________________________ 
City ___________ Prov ____  Postal Code ___________ 
Phone ____________ Birth date: _____________ 
New ______ Renewal ______ Date _______ 
 
Please list your Studebakers below 
Year _____ Model ______ Body Type ______ 
Year _____ Model ______ Body Type ______ 
 
Fee is $12 without the magazine subscription. This can be 
completed online also. www.studebakerdriversclub.com/
joinsdc.asp     

Hamilton Studebaker Drivers Club Contacts 2022  

Studebaker Drivers Club Contacts 
 
PRESIDENT:   Dennis Foust  143 Studebaker Rd., Spring Mills, PA 16875    studeguy54@gmail.com  
VICE PRESIDENT: Don Jones  PO Box 229, Concord, VA 24538   keydetsdj@aol.com  
SECRETARY: Cindy Foust 143 Studebaker Rd., Spring Mills, PA 16875  cid1966@verizon.net 
TREASURER: Jane Stinson 5800 Stanley Rd, Columbiaville, MI  48421  jestinson@aol.com 
CR ZONE DIRECTOR: Harvey Snitzer  2422 Cranbrook Rd., Canton, MI 48188      (734) 634-2285   hjs66@yahoo.com 
CR ZONE CO ORDINATOR: Dave Hamblin  6225 County Road 22, Mount Gilead, OH 43338 (419) 947-1360  
  daveh2949@centurylink.net  
ON. REGIONAL MANAGER:  Stephen Porter Steve Porter 430 Plains Rd. W. Burlington On. L7T 1G9 Phone: 905-464-5726 Email:  
  stephenjporter4@gmail.com 

PRESIDENT            Peter Downey 37 Matilda St. S. Dundas On. L9H 3C6   

    905-869– 2141    PresidentHamiltonSDC@gmail.com  

VICE PRESIDENT       Steve Porter 430 Plains Rd. W. Burlington On. L7T 1G9 Phone: 905-464-5726  
     Email:  stephenjporter4@gmail.com 
 
SECRETARY      Roger Hill Roger Hill 30 Garden Cres. Paris On. N3L 3T4 226-220-5275    
     Email: Studebaker tracks@gmail.com  
 
TREASURER:     Sue Lusted 201 Livingston Ave. Grimsby On. L3M 4X2 905-945-0027  
     Email: lin03@sympatico.ca 
 
NEWSLETTER / MEDIA       Susan Lusted 201 Livingston Ave. Grimsby L3M 4X2 Email: lin93@sympatico.ca  
 
MEMBERSHIP     Steve Porter 430 Plains Rd. W. Burlington On. L7T 1G9 Phone: 905-464-5726  
     Email:  stephenjporter4@gmail.com 

mailto:stephenjporter4@gmail.com
http://www.studebakerdriversclub.com/joinsdc.asp
http://www.studebakerdriversclub.com/joinsdc.asp
mailto:Email:%20%20
mailto:stephenjporter4@gmail.com
mailto:PresidentHamiltonSDC@gmail.com
mailto:PresidentHamiltonSDC@gmail.com
mailto:Email:%20%20
mailto:stephenjporter4@gmail.com
mailto:Email:%20%20
mailto:stephenjporter4@gmail.com
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Check out this You Tube video On Ethanol Shield 
  
Seems to work but I will be doing a real test for my classic cars this winter.  I won't be filling my tank up to 
the top like you would with ethanol free gas. and with Shell going to 93 Octane Nitro I will go with that. 
  
I will add Ethanol Shield in November, start my cars to circulate the treated fuel in the fuel lines and carb, 
shut down and then crank my vehicles over in late April and if OK will fill up with fresh hi-test gas. 
  
I would also at a minimum I would change all of your rubber fuel lines to High pressure type of fuel lines 
used in modern fuel ejection cars. It seems that Non-Ethanol gas is almost now non-existent in Ontario 
and the government won't reverse their decision to allow the sale of the proper gas for our classic cars. 
  
Ethanol Shield Fuel Stabilizer - Long Term Test! - YouTube 
  
  
I will let you know if it works OK like it does in the video 
  
Cheers 
  
Will Norton, Ontario SDC  President  
  

1964 Daytona  

Steve Tournay’s new ride purchased from 

the Ontario SDC as their Anniversary Res-

toration project. Fist outing was at the Com-

memorative Plaque site.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=thEDYJz0sI4
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1964 Seen at Cops N Rodders  

Very nice  

The following is adapted from the 
Dec./99 issue of "Lincoln and Continen-
tal Confab", published by the western 
region of the Lincoln-Continental Club, 
and Turning Wheels, Dec. 2001. 
  

CONTINENTAL DIVISION STU-
DEBAKER CLUB 

  
What?  Really?   Well - it goes like this: 
Back in the '50s, Ford Motor Company, 
Continental Division, recruited 9 stu-
dents from California's Art Centre Col-
lege to design the Mark lll Berline. Of the 
9, surprisingly (or perhaps not), 7 of 
them owned '53 Studebaker coupes! 
  
 From their days at Art Centre, they all 
thought that Raymond Loewy and crew 
had designed the perfect car. Daily they 
would park their Studebakers in the em-
ployee's parking lot at the Continental 
Division. Ford management was notice-
ably upset, but boss Bill Ford apparently 
understood why the student design-
ers liked the Loewy-designed cars and 
allowed it. It was an  "unusual" sight at 
quitting time when they left together, 
looking like a parade! 
  
The students even started a 
"Continental Division Studebaker Club" 
of sorts, even having  family picnics to-
gether and other functions!  
  
 Submitted by Roger Hill, Hamilton 
Chapter     
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